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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES
Monday, May 19, 2014
Suite 425, Conference Room A
4:00 P.M.
In Attendance:  Council Member John Crescimbeni (Chairman), Commissioners, Elaine Brown, Carl Cannon, Richard Redick, Larry Williams, Aaron Bowman, Paul Astleford (ex officio), Barbara Goodman, ex officio; Commissioner Marla Buchanan was excused;  Margaret Sidman, Paige Johnston, Office of General Counsel; Assistant Council Auditor Janice Billy, Thomas Carter, Council Auditor’s Office; Mark Fernandez, HMS Global; Nathaniel Ford,  Brad Thoburn, Ivan Rodriguez, Bill Mosely, Alberto  J. Souto Jacksonville Transportation Authority;  Lisa King, Langton Associates; Jim Gilmore, Infinity Global Solutions; Julio Lacayo, City’s Budget & Finance;  David Chapman, Financial News & Daily Record;   Carol Owens, Legislative Assistant;  John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Chairman, Council Member John Crescimbeni, called the Commission meeting to order at 4:02 p.m.

The Commission voted to approve the minutes for the April 28, 2014 meeting of the St. Johns River Ferry Commission.
In Updates from the Commissioners, Commissioner Rick Redick reported on the special event that Vermont-based Cabot Cheese Corporation sponsored at the Mayport Landing to recognize and thank those involved in keeping the St. Johns River Ferry operating.  In particular, Cabot wanted to recognize and thank the ferry’s crew, the ferry Ambassadors, the Friends of the St. Johns River Ferry and others.  The special event marked the Jacksonville beginning of this year’s East Coast Greenway Tour.
Commissioner Elaine Brown announced that she had met with representatives of the Dalton Agency and Visit Jacksonville CEO and Ferry Commissioner Paul Astleford in an efforts to get maps created and printed.  She felt that we need an informational map of historical sites along A1A from Ponte Vedra to Fernandina Beach. A rack card is needed, as well.  She reported that there had been a significant increase in ridership on the ferry.
Commissioner Brown also mentioned the issue of a hot dog and lemonade vendor at the ferry landing (on ferry property).  She said that we need a policy.  The ferry is not getting any revenue from either vendor operation.  A discussion ensued.  The vendor says that they have the paperwork to be where they are (permission from the City).  It was mentioned that the site is ferry property and not City property.  Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston reported that she had e-mailed Risk Management about the issue but had not received a reply.  The Chair asked if the Ferry has the ability to limit the number of vendors on its property.  He asked the Office of General Counsel to look into the matter and provide answers to the Commission by the end of the week.

In an Update on the Finance Subcommittee, Commissioner Aaron Bowman, Chairman of the Subcommittee, reported on that body’s meeting that had been held earlier in the afternoon.  The meeting had been called to finalize work on the Interlocal Agreement between the Jacksonville Transportation Authority (JTA) and the City of Jacksonville regarding the St. Johns River Ferry.

The Agreement acknowledges that the “ultimate intent of JTA is to fully fund and operate the Ferry for the duration of this Interlocal Agreement…”  The terms of the Agreement include: the amount of funds that JTA would allocate to the Ferry; an agreement on the transition and operational responsibility of the Ferry by JTA; an agreement on JTA annual payments to the Ferry in the event that the Ferry and JTA fail to reach an agreement by October 1, 2015; with a 120 days’ notice, the St. Johns River Ferry Commission may transfer the Ferry’s operation to JTA; JTA will immediately actively assist in seeking grants and participate in lobbying efforts for existing and current grants.
The Commissioners thoroughly discussed each of the aforesaid cited terms in the Interlocal Agreement that came out of the Finance Subcommittee meeting.  In the course of the discussion, the Chair instructed the Council Auditors, the Office of General Counsel and JTA officials to remove themselves, resolve language issues and report back to the Commission.  Upon their return, the discussion continued on clarifying language. After discussing the provisions and language changes, Commissioner Elaine Brown moved approval of the proposed Interlocal Agreement and the Commission voted to approve.
In an Update on Grants for the Ferry, Lisa King reported that the Northeast Florida Transportation Planning Organization (TPO) has made the St. Johns River Ferry a component of its Needs Plan.  In addition, Ms. King was appointed to the TPO Steering Committee.  She reported that we are still awaiting the grant guidelines for the Community Assistance Grant (a federal grant that would come through the Florida Department of Transportation).  A Federal Transportation Authority (FTA) grant is also pending.

Mark Fernandez, HMS Global, gave the Marine Operations Report for the month of April.  He had previously distributed the report.  He reported on a strong ridership and revenue as compared to the same period last year.  Mr. Fernandez projected a possible $20,000 surplus by the end of the year if the current trend in ridership and revenue continue.  There were no regulatory or safety issues to report.
On the JaxPort Security issue that had been raised at the previous Commission meeting by Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston, Commission Chair, Council Member John Crescimbeni, reported that JaxPort had agreed to continue to provide assistance with security for the ferry.

The JaxPort Facility – Landscape Architect item on the agenda will be added to Commission’s June meeting agenda.

The Commission Chairman, Council Member Crescimbeni, noted that the Florida Legislature appropriated $1,000,000 for the Ferry and that the measure is now on the Governor’s desk awaiting his signature, or possible veto.  Mr. Crescimbeni reported that he had telephoned the Governor’s Chief of Staff, Adam Hollingsworth.  Commissioner Larry Williams suggested that a telephone called should be placed to the Governor’s secretary, as well.
There being no further business, the Commission meeting was adjourned at 5:23 P.M.  The next scheduled meeting is Monday, June 23, 2014.
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